Comment for planning application 22/01340/0UT

Application Number 22/01340/0UT

Location

Proposal

Case Officer

Organisation
Name

Address
Type of Comment

Type
Comments

Received Date

Attachments

Os Parcel 6124 East Of Baynards Green Farm Street To Horwell Farm Baynards Green

Application for outline planning permission (all matters reserved except means of access
(not internal roads) from b4100) for the erection of buildings comprising logistics (use class
b8) and ancillary offices (use class e(g)(i)) floorspace; energy centre, hgv parking,
construction of new site access from the b4100; creation of internal roads and access
routes; hard and soft landscaping; the construction of parking and servicing areas;
substations and other associated infrastructure.

David Lowin

Ellen Whitney

Birch Cottage,,School Lane,,Stoke Lyne,Bicester,0X27 8RU
Objection

neighbour

Dear Planning Committee, I would like to object to this proposal. I have been a resident of
Stoke Lyne for over 20-years and enjoy living in the countryside. I made a choice to live in a
village for easy access to the rural walks, peace and quiet. The choice meant not having
sacrificing the convenience of nearby shops, doctors, public transport, and basically greater
costs than those in a town, but I made the choice so to be in a rural and relatively quiet
location. This is all now under threat with a live planning application for the proposal of this
warehousing located within a mile of the village my environment. This will ruin our home
and community with the increased traffic, noise, light and pollution not to mention the
destruction of our beautiful countryside! I work for one of the largest logistics companys so I
am very familiar with warehousing and the effects on the surrounding area, despite any rose
coloured lens offered by the land agent It will bring with it not only the vehicles of those
working there but an endless stream of HGV's and service vehicles, maybe refrigerated
vehicles, lifting equipment, shunting vehicles, each supporting and maintaining the site, 24-
hours a day 365 days a year with no rest! Each will create a constant noise that will drown
out the sounds of the birds, with their engines and warning sounds, not to mention the light
and air pollution. For those reading this application who don't have the same knowledge of a
warehousing environment I am happy to supply footage of the realities of this. To believe
that this will not have a significant effect on our environment as explained are misguided.
We have an array of wildlife within the area which most of us in the village are passionate
about. This will have a detrimental effect on them, as well as our way and quality of life,
damage our beautiful community and devalue our homes for which there is no compensation
offered. For these reasons I object to this proposal and hope that yourselves as our council
will support this community and decline this application. Yours sincerely, Ellen Whithey
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